
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 16th February 2010
Present:
Councillor Zanger (Chair)


Councillors Pote and Talbot
Also Present
Geoff Hollands (Legal Services)


Russ Howell (Environmental Health Officer)


Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator) 

*09.LC.13
APOLOGIES



None.

*09.LC.14
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*09.LC.15
POLICE NOTICE OF OBJECTION AGAINST TEMPORARY EVENT NOTICE - BOSTONS DINER, MONTAGU STREET, KETTERING (A1) 

A report was submitted to seek the Committee’s decision on a Temporary Event Notice where the Police have given an objection notice.

PC Kevin Murphy addressed the meeting and outlined the reasons for objection which included Montagu Street and Silver Street being a hotspot for violent crime in Kettering Town Centre and incidents that had occurred on and off the premises that resulted in the police attending.

Mr Demir addressed the meeting and gave further information on the incidents. 

After discussion the committee withdrew to consider the application and it was 

RESOLVED 
that the decision of the committee was not to uphold the police objection.  That meant the premises would be able to trade in accordance with the temporary events notice, in making that decision the committee had heard the evidence of the police and the applicants.  The reasons for this decision were: -

1. 
the committee were satisfied the crime and disorder objective would not be prejudiced 
2. 
the committee were satisfied that the premises had been well run in the past 
3. 
the committee were satisfied that there had not been crimes of significance on the premises to warrant refusal 
*09.LC.16
POLICE NOTICE OF OBJECTION AGAINST TEMPORARY EVENT NOTICE - SULTANS KEBAB, 38 MONTAGU STREET, KETTERING (A2) 

A report was submitted to seek the Committee’s decision on a Temporary Event Notice where the Police have given an objection notice.

PC Kevin Murphy addressed the meeting and outlined the reasons for objection which included evidence of trading out of hours and incidents that had occurred on and off the premises that resulted in the police attending.
Mr Akpunel addressed the meeting and gave further information on the incidents. 


After discussion the committee withdrew to consider the application and it was
 RESOLVED 
that the decision of the committee was to uphold the police objection.  That meant that the premises would not be able to trade in accordance with the temporary event notice and would need to make sure that they ceased trading at 0300.  In making this decision the committee had considered evidence from the police and the applicant.  The reasons for this decision are: -

1. 
the committee were satisfied that the crime and disorder objective would be prejudiced 
2. 
the committee were satisfied that the applicant had failed to respect the law in the conduct of the premises in the past 
3. 
there had been several incidents of crime in the premises in the recent past 
It was noted that the applicant had the right to appeal.  An appeal would need to be lodged no later than Friday 19th February 2010.

(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 5.00pm and ended at 7.05pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Committee No.

16.02.10


